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Record of the regular meeting of May 24, 2005

CP/ACTA 1485/05
/
· Presentation by Dr. Ernesto Leal Sánchez, candidate for the post of OAS Assistant Secretary General
The Council heard a presentation by the former foreign minister of Nicaragua, Dr. Ernesto Leal Sánchez, candidate for the post of OAS Assistant Secretary General.  The speech by Dr. Ernesto Leal Sánchez was distributed with the classification CP/INF. 5177/05.

· Note from the Permanent Mission of Panama transmitting the draft resolution “Creation of the Group for Analysis and Preventive Measures” 

The Permanent Representative of Panama, Ambassador Aristides Royo, withdrew the note contained in document CP/doc.4039/05.

· Fourth quarterly report of the Secretary General on the situation in Haiti and on the work of the OAS Special Mission for Strengthening Democracy in Haiti, pursuant to resolution AG/RES.  2058 (XXXIV-O/04) (CP/doc.4037/05)
After a brief introduction by the Acting Secretary General, Ambassador Luigi R. Einaudi, the Council heard a presentation of the report, given by Ambassador Denneth Modeste, Head of the OAS Special Mission in Haiti. 

The delegations of Barbados, Canada, Costa Rica, Chile, Panama, Suriname (on behalf of the CARICOM group), and the United States spoke on the subject.

The Permanent Representative of Haiti, Ambassador Duly Brutus, thanked the OAS for its support and reported that his delegation would present a draft resolution in due course for consideration by the Council and presentation to the General Assembly at its thirty-fifth regular session.

· Draft resolution “Study of the Rights and the Care of Persons under Any Form of Detention or Imprisonment” (CP/CAJP-2247/05 rev. 5)

After ascertaining that there was no consensus on the matter, the Council decided to postpone once more its approval of this draft resolution.

· Draft resolutions of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs (CP/CAJP-2273/05 add. 4) and (CP/CAJP-2271/05 rev. 6)
The Permanent Council decided to postpone its consideration of the draft resolutions approved by the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs until a meeting in the near future.

· Referral of document
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The Council decided to forward to the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs the quarterly report on the use of funds appropriated under resolution CP/RES. 831 (1342/02) between January 1 and March 31, 2005 – Fund for Peace (CP/doc.4040/05).

· Condolences

The Council offered its condolences to the people and Government of Chile and to the relatives of military personnel who died in Los Ángeles, Chile, during a snowstorm in the mountainous area of Antuco.
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�.	Statements and comments by delegations may be found in the minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA 1485/05.
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